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FIRE!

The Energy Center’s building suffered minor damage
from a fire on June 5. Apparently the unintended
consequence of putting a new roof on the building,
the fire smoldered undetected until about 9:00 P.M.
when a ‘glow’ was spotted by individuals leaving an
Alcoholics Anonymous meeting across the street.
Quick notification and effective response by Baton
Rouge’s Fire Department limited the fire damage but
smoke permeated the structure. The building retains
a ‘barbequesque’ odor, which some claim is an
improvement over its original frat house aroma. We
are now true believers in the efficacy of the 12-step
program.

REORGANIZATION!

Reorganizations are harder to explain than fires.
Their objectives often are murky even to those
directly involved. However, the latest reorganization
affecting the Center is different.

Starting July 1, the Center will report to the
University’s Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor.
This is a post created by LSU’s new Chancellor Bill
Jenkins. It is intended to function much like a ‘Chief
Operating Officer’ for the academic and research
aspects of the University. A national search to fill the
position is now underway.

Perhaps as important, at least for the Center, is that
we will report through Bob Baumann who was the

Executive Director of the Center from 1988 until
November of 1995. Then he became a Special
Assistant to the Provost, and also the Managing
Director of the Central Gulf Region Petroleum
Technology Transfer Council. The Louisiana
Geological Survey, Basin Research Institute (BRI),
Mining and Mineral Institute, and Information
Services Division also will report to Bob. 

The bottom line is that the new organization
underlines CES’s focus on the energy industries per
se, and enhances the visibility of energy issues and
policies to both the State and the University.

Allan Pulsipher, who was acting Executive Director
of the Center, was made permanent Executive
Director as a part of the reorganization. 

BP AMERICA AND CONOCO CONTINUE
STRONG SUPPORT

The Center recently received substantial donations
from two longtime participants in its Industry
Associates Advisory Council--BP America and
Conoco. Keith Owen, Director of State Government
Affairs for BP America, presented a  $25,000 check
to LSU’s  Chancellor Bill Jenkins, and said some
kind--but accurate--words about the quality and
credibility of the Center’s work. BP’s donation will
support work on electricity competition--reported in
more detail below.

Sam Poole, a ten-year veteran of the Center’s
Advisory Board, facilitated a contribution to the
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BRIEFING FOR  MMS’ OPERATIONS
AND SAFETY DIVISION

Wumi Iledare and Allan Pulsipher traveled to
Herndon, Virginia, recently to discuss policy
implications of their research on measuring and
comparing the environmental and safety records of
firms operating on the OCS. The Operations and
Safety Division of the Minerals Management
Service, which regulates oil and gas development on
the federal OCS, requested the briefing. 

The research they were invited to discuss attempted
to measure and compare the safety and
environmental records of firms operating platforms
on the OCS. Contrary to the conventional wisdom,
the majors’ records (as a group) were closely
comparable with the independents’ records, with
independents having a slight, but statistically
significant edge. 

The available data do not enable one to compare
OCS worker safety and environmental records with
other industries, nor to determine if either the
independents or the majors had better, or worse,
records than one should expect. There has been a
remarkable decline in accidents and spills in the
Gulf over the past decade, but the decline is
attributable in part to changes in reporting
requirements as well as better performance.

Hank Bartholomew, the Division’s director, said the
Center’s research challenged the conventional
wisdom within MMS and would be helpful to the
division in designing inspection and regulatory
strategies. 

ELECTRICITY RESTRUCTURING 

The Center’s effort to understand the implications of
electricity restructuring for Louisiana’s industries
and citizens continues. Several projects are
underway.

Stranded Cogenerators? David Dismukes of the
Center and Andy Kleit of the LSU Economics
Department have completed a paper on how
electricity restructuring will affect large industrial
facilities in Louisiana that generate electricity.
Industries do this usually as a byproduct of
producing processing heat. Of the 260 major
industrial firms in Louisiana, 28 firms generate
power for their own use and another 10 sell some of
the power they generate to utilities. 

Their findings indicate that, like many electric
utilities, these firms may have stranded investments.
Several firms produce electricity at a cost that is
less than the price they would have to pay to buy
electricity (from the utility serving them), but above
the price that may prevail if prices were set
competitively rather than by regulation. 

Thus, these firms may find themselves with
generation facilities that are uneconomic to operate
in a competitive electricity market, whose value may
have to be written off or reduced on the firm’s
balance sheet. 

The authors’ analysis of factors associated with an
industrial firm’s decision to generate electricity
suggested that protection against high or uncertain
electric utility rates, rather than potential revenues
from selling electricity commercially, is by far the
more important factor in explaining the firms’
decisions to cogenerate or buy electricity
commercially.

The study will be presented at the Annual Meeting







Regulation and Environmental Effects, Center for
Energy Studies, Louisiana State University, MMS
Contract 14-35-0001-30794, 312 pp, which is
available from the Center. He was a discussant of
the draft of a section of a book, financed by the
Sloan Foundation, on productivity changes in 

natural resource industries. The section he discussed
was entitled Changing Productivity of Petroleum
Exploration and Development in the U.S. and was
written by Douglas R. Bohi. The workshop was
organized by Resources for the Future in
Washington, D.C. He also reviewed The New
Geopolitics of Energy, by John V. Mitchell with
Peter Beck and Michael Grubb in the most recent
issue of Environment.
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